Town of Medary Annual Meeting Chairperson's Report for 2015 April 19, 2016

Building Inspector Report - 2015

- A total of 14 permits were issued in 2015, this is a decrease of 10 from 2014. Total estimated Construction Value for 2015 is \$819,600.00; this is a decrease of \$1,237,350.00 from the 2014 Total Construction Value.
- Of the 14 building permits issued, only 1 was a Single Family Dwelling. Total estimated value for this single family dwelling was \$260,000.00; this is a decrease of \$1,455,000.00 from 2014.

The Town of Medary 2015 breakdown of permits is as follows:

- 1 Single family dwellings
- 2 Detached garages
- 1 Addition (with deck)
- 2 Accessory structures
- 2 Communication towers
- 3 Attached decks
- 2 Four season rooms
- 1 Covered porch

14 - Total Permits issued in 2015

Respectfully submitted by Marvin Horman, Building Inspector, #70207.

Town of Medary Roads - 2015

 La Crosse County 	- Road Sweeping	\$ 4,015.31
 Town of Shelby – S 	Snow Plowing	\$ 2,072.88
 La Crosse County 	- Salt/Sand Mix	\$ 7,642.64
 Sand/Salt Storage 	(time and materials)	\$ 4,127.50
 Tom Brown Snow Removal/Annual retainer 		\$21,875.00
 Tom Brown Tree T 	rimming/Removal	\$ 7.031.25
 Road Mowing, Sal. 	ary/Storage	\$ 3,941.96
 Tom Brown Road I 	Repair/Culvert Work	\$15,007.98
 Mathy Construction 	Co. Summer Road Work	\$30,967.10
	pair Reimbursement	\$ (7500.00)

Town of Medary Personnel - 2015

The Town of Medary had an "open" Clerk position following the 2014 election, as Terry Houlihan retired and no one filed papers for the election. Consequently, the Town of Medary Board Members appointed Susan Miller as the Clerk for the Town of Medary.

We welcome Susan Miller, with her professional skills and abilities, as she continues providing ongoing information, support, and a welcoming environment for all residents. She has been a great addition to the Town of Medary.

Nancy Olsen, Maintenance also

Town of Medary Plan Commission Members - 2015

 Bob Skemp
 4/15-4/18, 3-year term

 John Schmalz
 4/15-4/18, 3-year term

 Steve Elsen
 4/15-4/17, 2-year term

 Bob Keil
 4/15-4/17, 2-year term

 Open Seat
 4/16-4/17, 1-year term

 Bill Whitmer
 alternate

We wish to thank Rob Mattingley for his service, 4/15-4/16.

Town of Medary Events – 2015

The Town of Medary held another successful Family Fun Day on Saturday, August 15, 2015; this was the 6th year for this Family Fun Day event. The participation and "community" attendance continues to grow each year, building wonderful neighborhood relationships within the Town of Medary.

Funds generated from this annual event have assisted with the purchase and construction of playground equipment, a new refrigerator for the Town Hall, the wonderful outdoor shelter, and the chair lift, making our facility accessible.

A special thank you goes out to all the Family Fun Day Committee members for their continued commitment and service to the Town of Medary.

On behalf of the Town of Medary Board and Staff, I would like to extend a special thanks and appreciation to all the Town of Medary residents for their support in 2015, your involvement has not gone unnoticed.

Respectfully Submitted, Linda Seidel, Chairperson, Town of Medary